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TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Wednesday, January 13th, 2010 @ 6:30 PM 
 
I. Angelo Diaz from Scott Towers expressed concern about the school buses from the Vallo bus company 

double parking while waiting to pick-up students at Bronx High School of Science.  
A. The buses make it difficult for cars leaving the Scott Towers’ parking lot on East 205 between Jerome and 

Paul Ave to see traffic.  
B. The chair will look into the issues. 

II. Update on Projects: Bike Racks-A letter will be sent to DOT requesting that the bike racks in the two 
municipal parking lots in the CB7 area be upgraded and maintained. The lots are Jerome-190st and Jerome-
Gun Hill Road. 

III. Tracy Towers Bus Stop-DM will contact DOT for an update on the bus shelter placement for the Route 28 
stop. A green metal pole still needs to be removed. 

IV. MTA Concerns: 
A. Re-seeding area by Mosholu Parkway Subway station-DM will contact MTA for the name of the 

contractor. It has been two years since the station was re-done and the staging area has not been 
replanted. 

B. The MTA has stated that the 34 and 10 bus lines will not be eliminated. 
C. Access a ride-Motion from CB7-“As CB7 has no handicapped accessible subways that serve Montefiore 

and North Central Bronx Hospitals, the Board request that the MTA’s access-a –ride program does not 
change their door-door service for its clients.” 

D. Dark Exits on the D Subway line-DM will ask MTA to check lighting as well as signage at the non-staffed 
token booth entrance and exists at the 205th and Bedford Park stations. 


